BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

	In the Matter of an Investigation into Public Utility Emergency Preparedness.
	)))
	                   Case No.  AO-2002-202

	
	
	


STAFF’S REPORT IN RESPONSE TO

COMMISSION’S ORDER DIRECTING FILING

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”) and in response to the Commission’s April 17, 2004 Order Directing Filing states:

1.
In its April 2004 Order Directing filling, the Commission directed the utility companies in the state to respond to Staff’s questionnaire concerning emergency planning.  Staff has received responses to the Commission’s Order from virtually all of the utility companies in the state, or has been able to determine that the non-responding companies are resellers only and have no facilities in the state.  

2.
There are only three companies that had not responded to the survey at the time of Staff’s last status report to the Commission, Charter Fiberlink, MO; Prime Link Long Distance; and the Galt Municipal utility.  

3.
Since that time, Staff made contact with each of these companies.  Prime Link Long Distance responded by saying they are a reseller of services only.  Surveys were sent to Charter Fiberlink, MO, and Galt Municipal and both companies indicated that they would respond.  

4.
At this time Staff has not received survey responses from these two businesses.

5.
Staff will continue its attempts to obtain responses from Charter Fiberlink and the City of Galt.

6.
The major utility companies in the state continue to be heavily involved in security activities with Homeland Security, as is the Staff.    

7.
Staff recommends that all but the two remaining businesses that have not responded may be dismissed from the case.  There does not appear to be any additional security benefit to be gained by continuing to serve the parties that have responded, but remain parties to the case, especially in light of the fact that all major utility companies in the state responded early in the process.   

WHEREFORE the Staff requests that the Commission accept this status update in accord with the Commission’s April 17, 2004 Order directing Staff to report to the Commission, and dismiss all of the parties to the case except Charter Fiberlink, MO and the City of Galt.  
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